
   

 

ST ANNEõS EPISCOPAL CHURCH ð SMALL BUT MIGHTY 

Dear St. Anneôs, 

 Collaboration is the theme of our 2023 Diocesan Convention on October 27-28.  As 
imaginations grow for what we can dream together, think about St. Anneôs sharing 
something with other parishes our size.  Would Bedford, or Burlington, or No. Andover 
have something to teach us, or need something we can share with them? 

 All Saints will be celebrated on Sunday November 5
th
.  See Fr. Dickôs article.  We will 

speak aloud the names of those we have lost this past year, but also, I will invite you to 
name aloud all the names in your cloud of saints who have gone before. 

 Celebrating Your Ministries!  I am thrilled about this service with our Bishop Alan 
Gates on Friday evening, 6pm, November 10.  Come and Rejoice! 

 Surprisingly, I have counted which number Rector I am of St. Anneôs.  It is 7
th
.  We do 

not get to count the Reverends Chambr® and Bixby, because the church must be a parish 
and no longer a mission in order for the priest to be its named rector.  Mr. Bixby, while he 
served us, was the rector in Arlington.  We became a parish in 1959, and we have been 
financially self-sustaining ever since! 

 The news from Israel and Gaza has been devastating.  I hope you have been caring 
for your souls in the midst of caring for our world.  God cares for all of us. 

                                                                                                     - continued on next page... 

Worship: 

9:00 am Sunday in person 

First Sunday of each month: 8:00 am and 10:00 am in person 
(except April, July, Aug. and Sept. Note: 8:00 am service is not filmed) 

 

Weekly worship on our YouTube Channel:  
 ñSt. Anneôs Episcopal Church, N. Billerica MAò 
 (Subscribe and see videos of our services!)   
 

Our services are replayed on BATV 
 

Check out our Facebook page:  
 www.facebook.com/StAnnesBillerica 

Contact information: 

St. Anneôs Episcopal Church 
PO Box 134, 14 Treble Cove Rd. 
No. Billerica, MA 01862 
 
Office Ph: 978-663-4073 
Thrift Shop Ph: 978-667-6268 
 
Email: stannesbillerica@gmail.com 
rector@stannes-billerica.org 
 
Website:  
stannes-billerica.org 

                       St. Anneôs 

        Episcopal Church Newsletter 

          November  2023  
 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCh0faV8iieCG7h42EBrDE0Q
https://www.facebook.com/StAnnesBillerica
mailto:stannesbillerica@gmail.com
mailto:rector@stannes-billerica.org
stannes-billerica.org
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Prayer for Peace in the Middle East written by a Lutheran Pastor in Boston and offered at 
our Diocesan Vigil held on October 17

th
: 

Blessed are you, O God of our ancestors, Creator of the land we call holy, and Sovereign of 
the Universe; hear the fervent prayers of your people and grant us your peace in our time, 
for it is only in you that we can hope to live in safety.   Peace be with you all. 

 

Fr. Dickôs How to make a Collect in the Episcopal tradition giving just the memory device:   

You who, do to; so that, through.  Amen 

Proper 17    The Sunday closest to August 31 

Lord of all power and might, the author and giver of all good 
things: Graft in our hearts the love of your Name; increase in 
us true religion; nourish us with all goodness; and bring forth 
in us the fruit of good works; through Jesus Christ our Lord, 
who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, 
for ever and ever. Amen. 

Looking forward, with great joy, to OUR Celebration of Ministry on Friday evening, Novem-
ber 10

th
. 

Come to our community Thanksgiving service on Tuesday, November 21
st
 at 6pm. 

Vestry: 
Rosemary Kinser Warden 
Michael Hopkins Warden 
Linda Kusnierz Treasurer 
Russell Bent Clerk 
Sandra Giroux 2026 
Brenda Komarinski 2026 
Maria Martin 2024 
Marie Figenbaum 2024 
Lisa Carpine 2025 
Todd Baldwin 2025 

Thrift Shop Hours: 
Wednesdays,  
Thursdays, Fridays 10 am-2 pm 

Mother Jenniferȴs  
Ofɤce Hours: 
Tuesdays 12-5 pm 
Thursdays   2-5 pm 

Church Ofɤce Hours: 
Tuesdays 12-5 pm 
Thursdays   2-5 pm 

12-Step Meetings: 
Wednesdays (AA) 7:30 pm 
Thursdays (NA) 7 pm 

continued from previous pageé 

The Billerica Community Pantry and our Sandra Giroux offer outstanding examples of col-
laboration for the care of others.  Watch for Christmas needs of our Haitian families. 

 

     With gratitude that is MIGHTY for this small church!  

 

Wisdom for Worship in November 2023 
From M. Jennifer 
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²ŀǊŘŜƴǎΩ aŜǎǎŀƎŜΥ  wƻǎŜƳŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ aƛƪŜ 

Save the Date:  November 10, 2023 - A Celebration of Ministry. We 

will start with a light meal at 4:30pm prior to the Liturgical Service at 

6pm.  Following the service, a reception will continue in Bixby Hall.  In 

the church today, the Christian ministry is shared by priest and people in 

interdependent, complimentary ways.  Holy Scripture records that when God and Godôs people enter into a 

covenant with each other, God establishes a sign to mark the new relationship.  When a priest and people 

enter into a new covenant with one another, the exchange of symbolic gifts is an appropriate way to mark 

the occasion. Representatives of the congregation, the priest, and representatives of the diocese present 

appropriate symbols to persons or groups chosen to reflect specific aspects of the ministry of the congre-

gation. At St. Anneôs, we may be small, but our ministries are broad and encompass multiple aspects of 

our community.  What symbol represents your ministry within our community? 

Stewardship Month:  November is traditionally Stewardship month and weôve designated Sunday No-
vember 5

th
 as Stewardship Sunday.  Everyone will be getting a stewardship letter and pledge cards in the 

next few weeks.  Please think about pledging.  The pledge is important because it allows us to prepare a 
budget and accurately plan for our finances for the following year.  If you donôt currently pledge, please 
consider doing so. 
 
Building & Grounds:  Our clean-up day has been cancelled and rescheduled a couple of times due to 
rainy weekends.  We hope when you read this newsletter, we will have successfully completed our outdoor 
clean-up.  When you enter through the front door of the church, you have probably noticed that the stone 
area located on the landing needs repair.  We are in the process of working with a contractor to rebuild 
Bluestone.  Our hope is to complete it before winter arrives. 
 
Cedarwood Road Property:  In December of 2021, St. Anneôs Vestry voted to donate the property to the 
Town of Billerica under the ownership of the Conservation Commission for the purpose of conservation 
and preservation.  The area was undeveloped and wooded property for which the church had no access to 
nor the ability to use.  It has been a long journey, but we are pleased to share that the Town of Billerica ac-
cepted the deed of land on Cedarwood Road from St. Anneôs for the conservation and passive recreation.  
We were notified in September 2023. 
 
Christmas Event:  Save the Date ï December 10. 2023 for our 2

nd
 concert along with the start of the ñ12 

Days of Christmasò prizes.  We need your help.  Please provide your donations for the prizes by November 
12
th
.  It is important that we take pictures of the prizes and make tickets available for sale within the com-

munity.  Prizes can be anything new: Theme baskets, gift cards and anything that you would love to win.  If 
you would prefer a monetary donation, we will do the shopping for you.  This year, St. Anneôs Social Club 
will be putting together a themed basket.  Are you part of a group that might consider donating a prize? In 
the past we have created Twelve amazing prizes.    We are also looking for local musicians to share their 
talent with us.  Do you know anyone who may be interested?  Contact Lisa Carpine @ li-
sa.carpine@outlook.com  with any questions.  Thank you for your support! 
 

mailto:lisa.carpine@outlook.com
mailto:lisa.carpine@outlook.com
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Jenniferõs Journal November 

DID YOU KNOW é ? 

Chambre 1886 (Mission parish. Chambre did services once a 
month. He was Rector in Lowell.) 

Bixby 1937 (Mission parish. Bixby was Rector in Arlington.) 

Austill 1956 (St. Anneôs became a parish in 1959.)  

Nichols 1962 

Campbell 1972 

Lennan 1982 

Howell 1996 

Lauren 2018 

Who knew that remembering the Episcopal canons would have such a direct impact on how I name myself 
your Rector!  I am your 7

th
, and consider it my blessing to be so. 

DID YOU KNOW é? 

 Our townôs Library hosts a Christmas Trees exhibit and Fundraiser every December.  Can you find 
St. Anneôs?  Speak to Brenda or Sandra if you would like to help. 

 

A word about Social Media lifted from our Cathedralôs The Crossing 
I like Rev. Tamraôs words so much that I pass them on here.  This is a reminder about best pastoral 
practice, with love and humor  J 

ñNot sure why your pastor hasn't friended you on Facebook yet? 
(How rude!) 
Don't worry, it's not you! 
It's a power dynamic issue. 
Feel free to friend me on facebook or other social media tools. I can accept any request, but cannot make 
the request.ñ 

Description of St. Anneôs to our Town 

Rosemary wrote up our description for an Interfaith Community booklet.  She found just the right 
information to include!  Here is part of her description of us, St. Anneôs in No. Billerica. 

ñThe Episcopal Church is part of the worldwide Anglican communion.  We are both Catholic (true to the 
historic Christian faith) and Protestant (reformed and evangelical). Our Core beliefs are expressed in the 
Apostlesô and Nicene Creeds, shared with many other Christians.  We seek to be a welcoming church.  It is 
our hope and prayer that you will want to share the unique experience that is St. Anneôs Episcopal Church. 
ñSMALL BUT MIGHTYò 

 

Grappling with The Middle East 

My perspective about the Middle East shifted when I visited the land.  

 The Christians present in Jerusalem today, in general, belong to two groups: Those who have 
moved there temporarily from another country of origin, who would be called ñexpatriatesò, or ñex-patsò. 

 And, Those who are indigenous to that land.  They are the ones who were there when Jesus was, 
and whose descendants have worshiped Christ ever since.  They are called Palestinian Christian.  They 
are Arab by race, and Christian by ancient faith. 

These siblings of ours live a narrow and hazardous path in their country of origin. 

                                                                                                                                            - continued on next page... 
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continued from previous pageé 

 The two families of Christians worship together in the main Episcopal church in Jerusalem, St. 
Georgeôs Cathedral.  They live and work side by side, on the same kinds of committees that we have here 
in our Episcopal church.  They donôt have a very big congregation, perhaps a bit bigger than ours. 

 Here, in our country, we hear a great deal about the Jewish life of Jerusalem.  On my first pilgrim-
age there in 1985, I learned so much about Jewish heritage.  The soil of that land is interwoven with all 
the sacred stories from both our faiths. 

 On my second pilgrimage there, exactly a year ago this month, I encountered the Christians.  I had 
never considered that there was a deeply held faith in the small band of indigenous Christians still there. 

 Beginning in 1841,  Britain founded an Anglican presence in Jerusalem.  Todayôs Archbishop there 
is the fifteenth, Hosam Naoum.  From their website:  ñTaking the theme of his episcopacy from Jesusô 
words, ñI have come that they might have life, and have it more abundantlyò (John 10:10), Archbishop 
Naoumôs vision for the Diocese of Jerusalem embraces a ministry of peace and reconciliation by strength-
ening the Christian Presence in the Holy Land. Its focus is on working together with overseas partners, 
promoting collegiality in ecumenical interfaith affairs, and encouraging the faithful to join efforts for recon-
ciliation between Israelis and Palestinians. In referring to the importance of Jerusalem, Archbishop Naoum 
emphasizes that it is his duty, and that of all Christians, to make Jerusalem a model for peace between 
the three Abrahamic faiths. He says, ñIt is our task to give hope to the hopeless. In our daily lives may we 
be guided by the star of Godôs love.ò 

 Today, I wear my necklace from there, a Bethlehem cross.  Maybe you remember the boxes of 
dates I brought back that nourished our bodies from that soil and sun. 

 How the grieving heartbreak on all sides of this war needs peace.  Praying for all is made easier by 
remembering that all war, but this one in particular, is never binary, a choice between two sides.  There 
are many sides, many reasons, many hopes.  Especially for peace. 

 Peace is hard, especially during conflict when our emotions are raw. 

 Be gentle with your beautiful selves.  And with others. 

 

Notes from Clergy Day (in addition to being the source of my recent bout with Covid!) 

 Bp Gates announced the closing of a 135 year old parish, Grace Church in Everett.  We mourn with 
the parishioners, and pray for them in all the decisions to be made now, including where they go to join a 
new parish.  The South Sudanese Episcopal Congregation that has met in Everett is now looking for a 
home.  Pray for them. 

 Bp Gates wished for us to be clear about the bishop election coming up.  We are not electing a Co-
adjutor Bishop, who would be elected and consecrated, but have to wait until Bp Gates retired.  No.  We 
will be electing a new Bishop, who will become our Diocesan Bishop at the same time as the consecration 
(on October 19, 2024).  Bp Gates will retire immediately. 

 

 Some of my one-liners from the keynote speaker, Graham Standish. 

Are spiritual experiences welcomed in our churches if they donôt happen in our churches or 
get described with church language?  I thought of Michele OôSheaôs hot-air balloon ride.  
Yes, God! 

 What are the obstacles to experiencing God, and can we help each other remove 
them? 

Is anger allowed to control us?  Allow faith, love to be our controlling spirit. 

 How might God be already moving in us? 

 

I agree that God is already at mighty work within St. Anneôs  J 
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Some Jeffrey Family 

memories from St. 

Anneôs past events... 
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St.  Anneôs Christmas Event- Mark Your Calendar 

Sunday, December 10, 2023 we will be having our 2
nd
 annual concert along with the start 

of the 12 days of Christmas.  

* We are looking for local musicians to share their talent with us.  Do you know an-
yone who may be interested?  

* Donations for our ñTwelve Days of Christmasò prizes can be turned in by Novem-
ber 12, 2023.  We would like to have pictures of the prizes and tickets available for 
marketing to the community.  These prizes can be anything new: theme baskets, 
gift cards, or anything that you would want to win. If you would prefer to do a mone-
tary donation, I can do the shopping for you. In the past, we have created 12 
amazing prizes 

Money can also be sent through Realm or Venmo (Please identify that this is 
for the ñTwelve Days of Christmasò donations) 

 

Please feel free to contact me with any questions at Lisa.carpine@outlook.com 

-Lisa Carpine 

/ǳǊǎƛƭƭƻ ¦ǇŘŀǘŜ 

 

November 16-19 

Cursillo Weekend where we have parishioners in leadership. Please pray for the experi-

ence of all, that they may love God even more. 

 

mailto:Lisa.carpine@outlook.com

